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On November 9th 2016, all 5 meters were assessed at the same time for reading agreement. This was conducted at the USDA NRCS Field Office in Winnett, MT 

by Travis Wilson. All five meters were placed in the same tub of water and readings were recorded simultaneously while slugs of salt water were added to assess 

agreement among the meters over the range of salinities observed during the monitoring season. The full results are in the table below. In comparing all of the 

meters, there was never a relative percent difference (RPD) of more than 4% among meters, and the maximum difference was approximately half of that if meters 

were allowed to equilibrate for 5 minutes in the salt water solution. RPD was calculated as the percent difference of each meter from the mean of all the meters. At 

no point did the RPD for any meter exceed 3% after the meters had been given 2 minutes to equilibrate with the saline solution. 

 

Travis Wilson subsequently recorded meter readings in 1413 solution before and after cleaning the meter electrodes. The RPD between pre and post cleaning was 

not greater than 3% for any of the meters. All meters read within 1% of the 1413 solution post cleaning.  

 

In summary, the difference among meters at the end of the season was less than 3% across salinity levels given proper equilibration time and the difference from 

calibration solution was less than 1%. This verified high level of accuracy without calibration during the season indicates that the current procedure of calibrating 

only once at the beginning of the season and checking again at the end produces accurate results while dramatically reducing strain on volunteers.  


